

Newport Residents Association Inc.

PO Box 1180 Newport Beach NSW 2106 President - Gavin Butler (gebutler@aapt.net.au) 0409 395 102 Vice-President - Kyle Hill 0412 221 962 Hon. Secretary - (wendydunnet@gmail.com) 0418 161 074

www.newport.org.au

20th September 2020

Mayor Michael Regan, Northern Beaches Council PO Box 82, Manly NSW 1655

Dear Michael,

Just a short note of thanks on two matters;

- Council is to be commended for saving the large eucalypt in Robertson Rd Newport
 which was originally scheduled to be removed following a lightning strike. Following
 dialogue council have cut out the dead part from the lightning strike and the tree now
 looks very healthy. A great save.
- 2. Your recent announcement of the proposal to close Robertson Rd Newport once a month under the 'Beaches Eat, Play Stay' initiative is to be commended and further cements the aims of the Newport Masterplan for activating the centre of Newport via utilization of Robertson Rd. We sincerely hope that the traffic committee confirms the proposal.

Kind regards

Gavin Butler President